
 

                                                                                                          Date. 10/07/2017 

 

Professor Velizara Pencheva 

Rector 

8 “Studentska” Str., 7017 

University of Ruse 

Bulgaria 

 

Respected Madam, 

 

I am Chimi Wangmo, a Master’s student under the Department of Computer 

Systems and Technologies at “Angel Kanchev” University of Ruse through Fusion 

Project from Royal University of Bhutan. 

I am writing to express my enormous gratitude to the University of Ruse for having 

me here for past 10 months and allowing me to successfully turn my dream into 

reality through this scholarship. 

Most importantly, I would you to thank personally the coordinator of Fusion Project, 

Senior Assistant Professor PhD Nikola Benin and Senior Lecturer PhD Iliyana 

Benina for their outgoing support and genuine assistance from the time I have reach 

here till my return. They have always been supportive, cautious and essentially made 

an impact in my life through their unfailing help in terms of finding accommodation, 

while I was terminally sick, my classes and introduction to one of the best mentors, 

Associate Professor PhD Galina Ivanova. With the encouragement from the 

coordinator and utterly best guidance from my mentor, the end result was nothing 

but success and it was all possible because of their devoted services. My mentor 

single handedly supported 7 students and has shown me incredible determination by 

her sacrifices she had meet for me and other mentees.  

 

At the beginning, my coordinator introduced me to the Department of Computer 

Systems and Technologies whereby I have the privilege to be known by the Head of 

Department, Associate Professor PhD, Tsvetozar Georgiev and the related lecturers. 

I would like to specially thank Associate Professor PhD, Tsvetozar Georgiev, for the 

support and supervision of my studies from the very beginning to the successful end 

of my Master’s Programme at the University of Ruse. 



My coordinator encouraged me to undertake CISCO programme and thus, 

introduced me to another best Senior Assistant Professor Rumen Kozhuharov. With 

their introduction, I have my dream coming true; to learn under the best lecturers 

and develop technical skills.  

 

I can’t thank University of Ruse enough for having efficient Fusion coordinator, 

effective mentor, all the lecturers of the Department of Computer Systems and 

Technologies and Cisco Academy. My whole perspective and knowledge upgraded 

during my stay here. 

 

Last but not least, I would also like to thank the whole management of the University 

of Ruse and especially: the Rector of the University of Ruse, Prof. PhD Velizara 

Pencheva, the Vice Rector of Education, Prof. PhD Plamen Kangalov, the Vice 

Rector of European Integration and International Cooperation, Prof. PhD Juliana 

Popova and the Dean of the Faculty of Еlectrical Engineering, Electronics and 

Automation, Prof. DSc Mihail Iliev. 

 

Once again, thank you for allowing me to study in this best University I could ever 

dream of.   I will forever remain indebted to this opportunity. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Chimi Wangmo 

Master student 

Department of Computer Systems and Technologies 

Faculty of Electrical Engineering, Electronics and Automation 

University of Ruse 

Bulgaria 

 


